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RE:
Revised BG-1 for Ignite, BG #17-279 to Refund Learning
Grove for Initial Expenses at Ignite Institute

Children Inc., now Learning Grove, developed a partnership with Boone County 
Schools during the construction of the Ignite Institute.  Learning Grove intended 
to construct a 4-6 classroom     pre-school facility within the Ignite Institute.  
However, Learning Grove did not have the financial means at the time to complete 
the construction of their space at the same time Boone County Schools were 
completing the overall construction of the building.

Considering Learning Grove and Boone County Schools could not run their 
construction projects concurrently; it was necessary to at least “rough in” 
the HVAC system, the fire suppression system, and critical electrical paths for 
the future Learning Grove space.  Roughing in these critical components allowed 
for Learning Grove to begin their construction project at a later date with no 
interruption to the completed learning spaces of the Ignite Institute as a whole.  
This was important planning when considering something like the fire suppression 
system of the entire building not being disrupted during their later construction 
project.

Learning Grove has since terminated their plan to develop this space at the Ignite 
Institute due to financial constraints.  Learning Grove has requested a refund from 
Boone County Schools for this roughed in work totaling $380,745.00.

Boone County Schools partnering architects and engineers have confirmed this roughed 
in work and material is not design specific and is applicable to any potential renovation 
of this space.  They too, have confirmed that if Boone County Schools were to complete 
this similar work presently it would likely be at double the original cost.  
Revisions to funding sources were made on the BG related to this refund as well as a reduction of the commitment from general fund with an associated increased commitment of capital funds.

I recommend Learning Grove be refunded for the balance paid and the revisions of funding sources be approved on the BG-1 for Ignite Institute as presented.
